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Saturday, November 11th 

NO SCHOOL November 22-24

Families,  

On Wednesday, November 1st, Northern Cass School will be hosting 

visitors from the ND Bureau of Criminal Investigation.  They will be 

presenting on staying safe while online.  They will also be 

presenting and sharing the message on cyber bullying, sexting, 

sextortion and leaving your digital footprint.  A key focus of the 

presentation is educating learners to understand once they delete 

something it isn't gone.   

There are two different presentations.  One is for middle school 

learners and the other for high school learners.  The presentations 

will be similar but delivered in a different format for the age levels.  

Each presentation will last approximately fifty minutes.  The middle 

school presentation will be held from 10:00am to 10:50am, and the 

high school presentation will be held from 11:00am to 11:50am.   

We look forward to hosting this event and providing learners with 

this opportunity.  Please take the time to visit with your learner 

about their experience after this event.  If you have any questions, 

please reach out to Doug Margerum, Secondary Principal, 

doug.margerum@northerncassschool.com. 

http://www.northerncassschool.org/


Dr. Steiner 

 

At Northern Cass, we believe every learner can change the world; therefore, we will provide a world class 

education. To be able to do this, we follow our Collective Commitments which guide the daily behavior of 

educators.  These commitments are ‘what’ we do at Northern Cass.   

 

• ‘We are dedicated and passionate about relationships, teaching & learning, self-reflection, 

acknowledging greatness, and service to the Northern Cass community.’ 

• ‘We are driven toward continuous improvement. 

 

Our Northern Cass values are we will commit to purposefully build trust, develop authentic relationships, and 

engage in innovative practices which will empower learners to be choice ready. 

 

I have traveled a lot for work the past few years.  Although I have participated in a significant amount of formal 

education, I have learned more from when I travel than I have in any program in which I have participated. I 

believe I have learned everything I needed to know about life on an airplane.  This newsletter is a unique take 

on experiences which helped reinforce my perspective on how we should live and act in today’s world. 

1. Do not recline your seat.   

As I watched a young man recline his seat and hit the man behind him in the knees, I realized there was 

a lesson in this often normal (and accepted) behavior.  I understood why the man reclined…self-

satisfaction…being more (or somewhat) comfortable.  It makes sense.  However, we must look outside 

our own comfort if we are to truly do what is right by others.  By not reclining, you are telling the person 

you respect them. You are willing to sacrifice (for a time) your satisfaction so they can have a ‘little’ 

more space.  This should be who we strive to be in life.  We must be willing to sacrifice our own 

comfort to positively impact others. It is when we impact others that we can live a fulfilled life. 

 

2. Young children will cry on an airplane. 

We see the crying child in the check-in line, and we are all thinking the same thing.  Please do not let 

them sit by (or near) me.  We roll our eyes when the child cries or will not sit still.  We wonder why 

parents cannot ‘control’ their children.  I will let you in on a secret.  There is not a parent in the world 

who hopes their child will not behave appropriately on an airplane.  There is not a parent in the world 

who is praying for an event free trip.  How does this relate to us (if you do not have children or are the 

one parent whose children never melt down on a plane)?  Simply put…we need to stop blaming others 

and control what we can control.  We must empathize instead of criticize! Offer a helpful word or 

gesture because we know it will make a difference.  We can choose not to blame; we can forgive, forget, 

and focus on helping. 

 

3. A Message Matters but How the Message is Delivered Matters Most 

We can script ‘life’ as much as we want, but effectiveness boils down to the person delivering the script.  

When James Earl Jones reads, I listen…not because of the content, but because of the sound.  When 

George Costanza (Seinfeld reference to those too young to remember) reads, I doze off to sleep.  On my 

trip to California, I listened to five flight attendants go through safety protocol.  I cannot recall four of 

them.  However, one of them stood out.  The message was no different, but the delivery was unique.  It 

was someone who was (or pretended well to be) excited about the content.  They made the content seem 

real to me and I found myself paying close attention.  At that moment, I realized something.  We all 

have a message to share.  However, the message will always be secondary to how the message is shared. 

 



 

 

4. Say Thank You 

Many years ago, my wife and I arrived in Minneapolis from a vacation.  The bags which were checked 

planeside were arriving via a machine. There was a mass of people standing in front of it.  My wife and I 

happened to be directly in front of all the bags.  We looked at each other and said, ‘let’s get to work’. 

We started unloading the bags and handing them to people as they walked into the airport.  I am not 

telling you this because we want to be recognized.  I am telling you because of what did not happen.  

We finished handing out the bags (probably 35-40), grabbed our bags, and headed to our next gate.  On 

the walk, my wife said something I would have never noticed.  She said, “Did you notice not one person 

said thank you?”  She was right.  I do not think we were on a plane with only rude people.  I was with a 

group of people who were tired from flying and wanted to get home.  We go so fast in life that we often 

forget the power of a ‘thank you’.  We must make time to say thank you for what others do for us.  

When we do not do this, we lose an opportunity to make someone’s day. 

 

5. The person is more powerful than the process. 

It is clear flight attendants have a process when they are on a flight.  Personality makes a difference, but 

on one flight, I did not see personality (or lack thereof) from any of the flight attendants.  I saw the 

process and it intrigued me.  I realized it did not matter who the person was, but rather, the process the 

organization put into place.  A strong process endures while a strong person…well…you never know.  

Great organizations are not about an individual, but rather about the collective responsibility of an 

organization to build its own capacity. It is the process and not the person that is key. 

 

As I have gotten older, I realized the opportunity to learn is around us…at all times.  We have to take 

advantage of those times.  My challenge for you is to be mindful of what is happening around you.  

Observe…learn…and your next ‘airplane’ ride will become filled with learning and inspiration.   

 

 

  



  



  



 

 

 

The Secret Life of Educators  

By: Skylar Johnson 

 
Northern Cass has its fair share of amazing educators, but how much do we really know about 

them? Their greatest fears, their darkest secrets, how they possibly keep their sanity after a 

long day of handling animals wonderful learners? Let's dive deep and get to know the people 

that make our school a family. 

 
Believe it or not, Mr. Johnson was a high school student before he was the Dean of Students. 

When he wasn't focused on school, he was killing it at sports. Everyone goes through an 

awkward high school phase… Mr. Johnson had to get his jeans custom made; he was “so tall 

and too skinny”! After his high school endeavors, he went on bigger adventures. Mr. Johnson 

had the opportunity to spend 3 weeks in Kenya, Africa, for a college practicum. He taught 

math and learned about their culture.  

 
Mrs. Walter is up for any challenge! She proved it when she climbed the stairs to the top of 

the Great Wall of China. After the hike to the top, she demonstrated her bravery again. She 

took a sketchy toboggan ride all the way down to the bottom. When she’s not busy exploring 

the world, Mrs. Walter gets to relax at home with her dogs. Jax the Aussie and Penny the Corgi 

provide her with the emotional support snuggles any educator needs after a long day at 

Northern Cass. 

 
 

It’s no surprise that Mr. Sitte was known as Mr. President in high school. Although he 

was a social butterfly in high school, Mr. Sitte focused on himself in college. He followed 

his inner presidential calling and lived in Washington, D.C for an entire month. The 

opportunity allowed him to experience and blend into east coast culture. Mr. Sitte can 

teach you a lot of things! From politics to the importance of family to whistling with your 

hands to make a train noise, Mr. Sitte knows it all.  

 
We’ve all done silly things to impress our friends when we were younger. Mrs. Davis 

broke an arm jumping off a fence. In the end, looking cool outweighed the risk. Sadly, 

this wasn’t the last injury she faced. Mrs. Davis tore her ACLs in both knees while playing 

basketball her junior year of high school… then again, her senior year! 

 
From daring adventures to high school antics, there is a lot more to our educators than 

first meets the eye. Every educator has an interesting story to tell. Don’t be shy to stop 

and ask them about their life… you might just be surprised what you find out! 

  



 

  

Families of Secondary Learners;  

If your learner starts to feel ill during the school day, they must stop in and visit with the school nurse before 

you pick them up or allow them to drive home.  The school nurse will be able to contact families and the time 

missed will not count against their attendance, as it is medically excused.  This process allows us to monitor 

symptoms in our building, especially with the cold and flu season approaching.     

Thank you and please contact me if you have any questions.  

Doug Margerum  

Secondary Principal  

Northern Cass High School/Middle School 



  



  Mrs. Diede took level 4 on a fossil dig at the end of September, to collect samples of rocks and fossils from the 

Drift Prairie for their Geology unit in Social Studies and Science. The learners had a blast excavating and 

making their own discoveries. (Museum exhibits to come at the end of November.) 



 

 

  
Rugged Reading studio went 

on their yearly camping trip to 

the Sheyenne National 

last 5 weeks working in 

survival teams to plan and 

prepare for the overnight field 

trip, ensuring we were 

prepared with all of our 

shelter, food, water, fire, 

safety, and hygiene needs. 

After 10+ miles of hiking, lots 

memories & smores, the group 

is home, tired and proud of 

their hard work. "I need to go 

camping more," one learner 



  

    

Cursive Writing - Bridging the Gap 
 

In this year's cursive studio, we had some 
returning learners as well as new learners. They 
practiced writing every day - starting with the lower-case 
letters and moving to the upper case. Some learners even 
tried calligraphy. The class wrote greatness cards, taught 
some younger learners their signature, invited 
grandparents and parents to visit one afternoon, made 
inspirational posters, and corresponded with local 
members of Community of Care. 

The highlight of the studio was getting to meet 
their pen pals. The returning cursive learners had asked 
to have the same pen pal as last year. The afternoon was 
a sweet sound of chatter between generation gaps. 
Mrs. McPherson 
 

Grandparent Reports 

After the level six learners wrote reports about their grandparents, they invited them to hear 

the reports read aloud. The event was spread over two days, but still didn’t seem long enough. 

Having the guests in the learning center was enjoyed by everyone - the learners read with pride 

and the grandparents couldn’t be prouder. The last few minutes of each phase the guests were 

asked if they had anything to share and time flew by too fast with all the memories shared. 

 



  



 

 

  

Thank you, Ryan Hoiland, 

for all you do at the 

Northern Cass School!! 



 

  



  



  



 

 

  

Vision Screening 

The North Dakota Lions SIGHT 4 KIDZ Project provides Free Vision Screening to ensure that “no child 

needs to suffer with an undetected vision disability.” To date, approximately 20,000 children state- 

wide have been screened and with a referral rate of 10% to 12% that means that 2,000 to 2,400 children 

who were living with an undetected vision disability have been referred to an eye care professional. 

Members from the Fargo Lions club and Lions clubs throughout the state use state-of-the-art technology 

(Plusoptix S12C Mobile Vision Screeners) to determine if children are experiencing vision issues. 

The Mobile Screener can measure many eye-health issues at the same time: 

·       Anisometropia—compares refraction of both eyes. 

·       Astigmatism—checks corneal curvature 

·       Myopia—checks nearsightedness 

 The more than 46,000 Lions clubs and 1.4 million Lions throughout the world are “focused on 

service”. Two of the Fargo Lions club’s major focuses are on vision issues and service to youth. 

Lions of North Dakota have long served people’s vision needs by providing programs such as: 

recycling glasses and assisting with the purchase of glasses for the needy, video magnifiers for the 

aged, and in 2014 the Lions across North Dakota launched the SIGHT 4 KIDZ program for the 

children. The programs designed to detect vision disabilities at an early age when vision issues 

are the most treatable. 

The Fargo Lions with the assistance of our PTO volunteers will conduct our vision screening on 

Monday, November 20th for Preschool through 6th grade students. If you have any questions or 

concerns, please contact Nurse Allison.  The process is quick with no discomfort to the child. 

 



  

We are looking to make Fill the Dome bring in more food and money than previous years. The link below 

takes people to the virtual drive website, specific for our school. This helps people who want to get 

involved, but don't have any items to donate.  

Northern Cass Virtual Drive 

 Our goal is to gather non-perishable food items, and hygiene items for local food pantries to 

help those in our communities! 

(canned protein and vegetables, peanut butter, pasta, pantry staples, toothpaste, soap etc.) 

 

Bring all items to designated classrooms: 

by Thursday November 16th 

- Level 12: Sitte 

- Level 11: Riendeau   

- Level 10: Whiteaker 

- Level 9: Hollister 

- Level 8: Breiland 

- Level 7: Meyers 

- Level 6: McPherson 

 

School wide goal of 

4000 ITEMS 

**each grade will be competing against each other to bring the most items ! 

Each grade must bring AT LEAST 250 ITEMS in order to earn the prize 

reward for completing the 250 item goal: 

The top middle and high school levels that bring the most items will earn a trip to the movies! 

 

Thank you for making a difference! 

Gage Sitte 

https://greatplainsfoodbank.fenly.org/drive/northern-cass-high-school-2/


 

 

  

  

 

The Scholastic book fair is coming during the holiday concert week!  December 4th-10th 

All week the fair will be open for learners to shop during the school day. 
Monday: 3:30-4:30 Open to public 

Tuesday:  5:30-9:00 Open before, between and after Band/choir concerts 

Weds:               3:00-4:00 Open to public (after PreK/K grandparents day event) 
Thurs:               5:30-8:30 Open before, between and after Elementary concerts 

Friday:               3:30-4:30 Open to public 

*There will be tax charged on all purchases, so please plan ahead! 
 



 

 


